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1
PURPOSE 

1.1
To inform Committee of relevant issues which have arisen since the last meeting.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – The following reports generally relate to the Council’s ambitions to make peoples’ lives healthier and safer.

2.
CLITHEROE MARKET UPDATE

2.1
Since my last report to Committee on 22 May 2007, an initial meeting has taken place with representatives of Vicinity Housing to explore how to proceed with developing a scheme for due consideration and consultation. 

2.2
It was agreed that initially a working group of key Council officers be established to discuss and agree general principles and determine a suitable brief which can then be given to architects to prepare a potential scheme for consideration.

2.3
In addition, James Russell, Environmental Health Manager, has been approached by pitch traders following the introduction of the new fees and charges on 1 April with an apparent anomaly.  The pitch traders have identified that the levels of fees shown in the budget book were incorrect and were far in excess of the 3% increase intended.  The fee level for this year was set at £12 and had increased from £10.85.  As a result the rents have been recalculated accordingly and set at £11.25 which is acceptable to the traders concerned.

3.
SMOKEFREE PREMISES

3.1
The new smokefree requirements became law on 1 July 2007.  A considerable number of enquiries had been dealt within the 3 months lead in period.  I am pleased to report that early indications are that these organisations and people have accepted and embraced the new provisions with local businesses reporting positively of unexpected increased takings.

3.2
A new inspection regime has been developed accordingly to audit compliance and provide the necessary statistics to the Department of Health as required. 

4.



DOG FOULING PROSECUTION

4.1
For your information the Council is currently pursuing a prosecution against a Clitheroe resident for non payment of a Fixed Penalty issues in relation to a dog fouling offence. 
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